
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CCOR and Acalanes Adult Education School district dissolved the long standing partnership for co-
managing computer classes held at the Acalanes campus.  The school will have full control and 
responsibility the computer classes conducted at their Acalanes campus.  CCOR will publish the class 
schedules in their local publications.  One former volunteer instructor was hired by Acalanes as an 
instructor for their classes.  The unwanted inventory was donated to the school or given to the 
volunteers. Anything left over was hauled away.   

Loreto Valenzuela joined the board as our treasurer. Mary Aissen also joined the Board as secretary. 

Barbara Britt organized a tour to television station KPIX in San Francisco.   The members found it 
informative, interesting and enjoyable event. 

Several of our Tech Together events were presentations by outside guest speakers.   

• A representative from the Contra Costa Library district gave us a presentation of the numerous 
features and service available online to anyone with a CC library card. 

• Geoffrey Fowler of the Washington Post made a return visit.  His presentation, “Stop Calling 
Me” was about how to eliminate or reduce the number robo-calls we all receive every day.   In 
appreciation the Club presented Mr. Fowler with an oversized mockup of the front page of a 
Rossmoor News, and a Computer Club membership certificate.  

• A representative from the Contra Costa County/Walnut Creek Library district gave a 
presentation about the programs and other services available to anyone with an active library 
card.  

The Club held a special workshop allowing members to bring in their laptops for a free Windows 10 
upgrade.    

The attendees enjoyed our annual barbecue.  As always there was plenty of good food and fun 
entertainment.  Some even got up to dance.    

The volunteers enjoyed our annual volunteer luncheon.  

Sandy Helmus, our good friend and fellow board member, passed away this year.  Sandy was the Club 
treasurer for many years.  She always had a big smile, sunny disposition and a willingness to pitch to 
support Club events.   She was more than a fellow board member. She was a friend.   
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